
NATIONAL TRANSPORTATION SAFETY BOARD 

Central Region - Denver, Colorado 

________________________________________________________________________ 

Record of Telephone Conversation 
Person Interviewed: Tony Onesti 
Date: February 28, 2019 
 
Mr. Onesti stated that the pilot encountered an autopilot issue about 3 months before the 
accident. The pilot recounted to Mr. Onesti that he was at 15,000 ft with the autopilot on when 
the airplane nosed over and descended rapidly in a stalled condition. The pilot as able to 
recover, though the details of the recovery were not available. The pilot then took the airplane 
in for maintenance to fix the issue and during a flight before the holiday, it was understood that 
the problem was fixed.  
 
 
Jennifer S. Rodi 
National Transportation Safety Board 
Senior Air Safety Investigator  
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